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Autumn 2020 

Dear Parents/Guardians and children, 

In light of local schools having to close bubbles we want to let you know what would 

happen if the Year 1 bubble at Scotforth St. Paul’s had to close. 

1) If a family member of a staff member has symptoms, then the staff member 

would have to go home and a supply teacher would come in. 

2) If a member of staff working in Year 1 including the welfare staff at dinner 

time had symptoms of covid 19 then they would go home, and a supply teacher 

would take over the class. The staff member would then have a Covid 19 test. 

3) If the test was positive then the Year 1 bubble would close. The children would 

have to self-isolate for 14 days before returning to school (Siblings and family 

members do not have to self-isolate). 

4) If a child developed symptoms during this period they would also need to be 

tested and siblings would need to stay off school. 

5) If a child is sent home poorly from Year 1, then a test for the child needs to be 

booked and siblings would have to go home to self-isolate. The rest of Year 1 

would continue to be in school until the outcome of the test was known. 

If our bubble closes due to a positive result from a child, then I would email work 

from what we would be doing in class :- 

Maths: 

Each class is following the White Rose Maths planning, which is available for each 

year group at: https://whiterosemaths.com/homelearning/ . A daily video lesson is 

available here to watch.  

The class teacher/TA will email to let you know which week you should be working 

from and will also email the corresponding worksheets, to use alongside each video 

lesson. Answers can be found at  https://whiterosemaths.com/workbook-answers/ . 

Completed worksheets should be brought back to school when your child returns, to 

be inserted into their maths books. 

English: 

Home learning for English will be based on the government-backed national Oak 

Academy – an online classroom offering free access to teachers delivering video 

https://whiterosemaths.com/homelearning/
https://whiterosemaths.com/workbook-answers/
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lessons, along with activities and worksheets. See 

https://classroom.thenational.academy/subjects-by-year  for an overview.  

The class teacher /TA will email to let you know which unit to follow, providing a 

direct link to the appropriate page. Work through the unit, one lesson each day. 

Completed activities from the lessons can be emailed to the class teacher/TA or 

take a photo and email it back. 

We would like to find out how many children have access to the internet at home 

whether on a laptop/smart TV or tablet. This will help us to plan the work provided 

(please see letter attached) 

We understand that if Year 1 is closed, children may be looked after by 

grandparents so please let us know if this is the case and if they have access to the 

internet. 

We are sending home a short survey. Please complete this and put your child’s name 

on so that we can see which children have internet access and whether they would 

have to share tablets etc. with older siblings. 

 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Boyle 

 

https://classroom.thenational.academy/subjects-by-year

